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Where multiple birth siblings (twins and triplets etc.) from the same family are 
tied for the final place, we will admit them all, as permitted by the infant class 
size rules and exceed our PAN. 
 
11. Late Applications 
 
All applications received on or by the closing date of Sunday 31 October 2021 
will be considered equally. Late applications can be accepted for good 
reason.  All applications received by the Local Authority after the deadline will 
be considered to be late applications. These will be considered after those 
received on time.  
 
If all available places are allocated to children whose applications were 
received on time, parents or carers who have made a late application may 
request that their child is placed on the school’s waiting list. 
 
12. Deferred Entry for Reception Places 
 
Parents/carers offered a place in Reception for their child have a right to defer 
the date their child takes up the place, or to take the place up part-time, until 
the child reaches compulsory school age.  Children reach compulsory school 
age on 31 August, 31 December or 31 March, whichever of those three dates 
follows (or falls on) the child’s 5th birthday.   
 
Places cannot be deferred beyond the beginning of the summer term of the 
school year for which the offer was made. 

 
13. Admission of children outside their normal age group, including for 

‘summer-born’ children 
 
Parents or carers may request that their child is admitted outside their normal 
age group.  To do so, they should include a written request with their 
application, setting out the year group in which they wish their child to be 
allocated a place and the reasons for their request. 
 
When such a request is made, the Head Teacher will make a decision on the 
basis of the circumstances of the case, based on their professional judgement 
of what is in the best interest of the child, taking account of the evidence and 
rationale provided by the parents/carers. 
 
14. Waiting Lists 
 
Where the school receives more applications for Reception places than there 
are places available, a waiting list will operate, after which parents/carers must 
re-apply for a place in Year 1. The waiting list will be maintained by the school 
and it will be open to any parent or carer to ask for his or her child’s name to 
be placed on the waiting list, following an unsuccessful application. 


